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above: Preston Jones walks his reserve 
grand champion steer during the 

Kenosha County Fair livestock auction 
last August. on the cover, from top: 

Horses from Valleycroft Farms dance 
along the Bristol Progress Days parade 

route last July. The Kenosha County 
Sheriff’s Department Honor Guard walks 
through downtown Twin Lakes as part of 

the Memorial Day parade in May.
JASON ARNDT PHOTOS Our Town

elcome to Western Kenosha 
County, where residents 

and visitors alike have many 
options, including recreational 

opportunities.
 From Interstate 94 to the Walworth 
County border, Western Kenosha County 
features several municipalities and school 
districts tailored to meet any needs. 
 While residents enjoy the small town 
charm, regardless of the community they 
live in, they can also participate in many 
time-honored traditions.
 Traditions include attending the 
Kenosha County Fair in Wilmot, checking 
out an Aquanuts Water Ski Show in Twin 
Lakes Memorial Day through Labor Day 
at Lance Park, and annual parades in 
nearly every town in the area.
 The Twin Lakes Area Chamber and 
Business Association, Inc., which presents 
the annual Libertyfest parade around 
Independence Day, also offers regular 
activities for residents near and far to 
experience. 
 In addition to traditions, residents 
and visitors have plenty of recreational 
opportunities, including the Richard 
Bong State Recreation Area and several 
Kenosha County parks from Bristol to 
Paddock Lake.
 This annual edition is packed with vital 

community information, including contact 
details for municipalities, school districts, 
and places where people can explore the 
area.
 Looking ahead, the Report will continue 
to make a concerted effort to highlight 
community events, area residents, and give 
well-deserved recognition to students and 
people who call Western Kenosha County 
home. 
 I’m always willing to listen to what 
community members have to say. 
 We look to serve residents in numerous 
communities in the area, from as far west 
as the towns of Randall and Wheatland, 
east to the Village of Bristol and Town of 
Paris near the Interstate 94 corridor, along 
with several others including Brighton, 
Twin Lakes, Salem Lakes, Trevor and 
Paddock Lake.
 While Western Kenosha County 
residents have plenty of reasons to stay, 
visitors should spend time here and 
experience all that the area has to offer.
 Who knows? Visitors might find a 
compelling reason to call Western Kenosha 
County home. 
 Please feel free to contact me at 
jarndt@southernlakesnewspapers.com.

– Jason Arndt
COMMUNITY EDITOR

enjoy our natural resources

and visitors alike have many 
options, including recreational 

opportunities.

enjoy our natural resourcesenjoy our natural resources
WESTERN KENOSHA COUNTY -



O
U

R
 T

O
W

N
 2

0
2

5

4

451768

150 Holy Hill Road, Twin Lakes, WI 53181  I  (262) 877-4700

www.AlliedPlastics.com

Thermoforming I Sheet Extrusion I Finishing I Assembly

Transportation • Construction • Automotive • Industrial Packaging • Lawn & Garden • Recreational Parts • Medical Industry • Agriculture

Building Tomorrows Leaders Through
Excellence I Teamwork I Passion I Creativity I Respect

Because Partnerships Matter!

JOIN OUR TEAM! Apply Now at www.alliedplastics.com/careers

468374

888 Anita Avenue
Antioch, IL 60004

847-265-1500
bornagainbarns.com

WE SPECIALIZE IN LIVE EDGE
CUSTOM WOOD WORKING, BAR TOPS, 

DINING ROOM TABLES, ETC.
• We do milling and planing services and custom
   woodworking
• Offer CNC services
• Also tear down old barns and offer barn wood
   and beams for mantels and accent walls or
   anything else customers would like

 WE DO
CUSTOM

EPOXY WORK
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Kenosha County 
welcomes new 
Director of Parks

Kenosha County Executive 
Samantha Kerkman appointed Wyatt 
Moore to serve as Kenosha County’s 
Director of Parks last May.

Moore was promoted from his 
former role as the Division of Parks’ 
Development Coordinator and Grant 
Specialist. 

“After interviewing a number of 
highly qualified applicants, we found 
the best candidate to lead and further 
improve our parks system right here 
under our own roof,” Kerkman said. 
“Wyatt’s wide-ranging skills and great 
enthusiasm for our parks and our 
community make him the perfect fit 
for the job.”

Moore succeeds former Parks 
Director Matthew Collins, who 
departed in January 2024 to serve as 
Public Works Director for the Village 
of Whitefish Bay.

Since joining Kenosha County 
Parks in May 2022, Moore has 
worked to organize 425 unique events 
in the parks system, with attendance 
totaling nearly 50,000 people. In 
2023, he secured $1.3 million in grant 
funding for parks projects.

His other past responsibilities have 
involved maintaining and securing 
sponsor and stakeholder relationships 
and overseeing marketing of the 
parks system, including social 
media engagement, videography and 
photography, and production of print 
media.

A native of Reno, Nevada, Moore 
earned a Bachelor of Arts in cinema 
production from Point Park University 
in Pittsburgh.

“Parks make a lasting impact on 
every community, and I’m honored 
to be a part of team that takes that 
mission to heart,” Moore said. “As 
we continue moving forward, the goal 
will always be to improve upon our 
work.”

County Public Works Director 
Shelly Billingsley said she is pleased 
to add Moore to her department’s 
leadership team.

“I’m excited to have Wyatt step 
into this role to enhance our parks 
even further,” Billingsley said. “He 
has been an asset to our parks in his 
past role and in my opinion will be a 
great director for the division.”

County honors numerous 
local veterans with picnic
New Army memorial shelter unveiled at event

Peter Sieber was taking in the 
sights of the new Army memorial 
shelter at the Kenosha County 
Veterans Memorial Park last May 
when he came upon something he 
didn’t expect.

It was a brick bearing his name 
and the years of his service to the 
Army Corps of Engineers, 1959-
61.

“Did you put that there,” a 
surprised Sieber asked his wife, 
Carol.

“I didn’t physically put it there, 
but I got it put there,” she said, as 
he cracked a smile.

Sieber was one of many 
veterans who came out to the 
park on May 31, 2024 for County 
Executive Samantha Kerkman’s 
second annual Veterans 
Appreciation Summer Picnic. 

More than 200 people were in attendance.
Along with a free lunch provided by 

MISSION BBQ, resource tables with 
information about county and VA services, 
this year’s picnic included an additional 
feature: A ribbon-cutting ceremony for the 
park’s new Army memorial shelter, the first 

of a series of planned structures that will 
honor veterans of all branches of the service.
 Kerkman noted that the park, a former 
gravel pit and construction company yard 
that the county has developed into a park 

above: Army Corps of Engineers veteran Peter Sieber discovers a brick bearing his name 
that his wife, Carol, surprised him with during the Veterans Appreciation Summer Picnic held 
at Kenosha County Veterans Memorial Park. top: Veteran Raymond Acerbi receives cookies 

from Wilmot High School football players. Shown, from the left, are: Jaxon Madsen, Jack 
Dzierzanowski and Reggie Brent helping out during the picnic, which was held last May and 

welcomed more than 200 people in attendance including many area veterans.
SUBMITTED PHOTOS Our Town

• CONTINUED ON PAGE 6
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www.luisaspizza.co

PASTA - SANDWICHES
BURGERS & SO MUCH MORE!
DINE-IN, CARRY OUT,  
DELIVERY, CATERING
Call ahead on your way to or 
from Lake Geneva and We’ll 

Have it Hot & Ready!

Hwy. 50 & 317th Ave., Wheatland • 12 Miles East of Lake Geneva

262-537-4795

GOING EAST...GOING WEST...
Discover The Best!

Just off Hwy. 50 ~ 12 miles east of Lake Geneva

   Superb Italian & American Cuisine
PIZZA! PIZZA! PIZZA!

         Classic thin crust, pan, stuffed & hand-tossed

451922

Serving Chicken, Ribs & Pasta
Thursday 

30% Off Food 

Only 

with cash
with cash
with cash
with cash
with cash
with cash
with cash
with cash
with cash
with cash

Wedding 
Rehearsal 
Dinners & 
Wedding 
Catering!

468218

RESIDENTIAL AND COMMERCIAL SALE
AND LEASE REPRESENTATION

Licensed in IL & WI
“YOUR STATELINE PRO!”
robertdyebroker.com

The Broker out for YOU

Operated by subsidiary of
Anywhere Advisors LLC

ROBERT DYE
BROKER ASSOCIATE

Robert Dye
262-215-8168

310 Lance Drive
Suite 105

 Twin Lakes
WI 53181

IL       WI    WI       IL

Veterans and other guests line up for a free lunch from MISSION BBQ at the Veterans 
Appreciation Summer Picnic held at the Kenosha County Veterans Memorial Park.

SUBMITTED PHOTO Our Town

in recent years, is now a place for veterans 
and others to come and reflect, and to enjoy 
nature in a serene setting.

“Now we have opened this up to the 
community and to people who have served,” 
Kerkman said. “This is the Army shelter and 
it is beautiful, and I couldn’t be more proud 
of that.”

Kerkman thanked Snap-on Incorporated 
for its support of the shelter, the company 
having donated $150,000 toward the project.

U.S. Rep. Bryan Steil also joined in the 
celebration, calling it “a spectacular day in a 
spectacular park in Kenosha County.”

“The freedom and liberties that we enjoy 
are because of what you have done in service 
to our country,” Steil said, addressing the 
veterans in the audience. “And so today, we 
say thank you for what you have done.”

The 335-acre Kenosha County Veterans 
Memorial Park is located west of Highway 
KD (352nd Avenue) and north of Highway 
F (Bassett Road) in the towns of Randall and 
Wheatland. 

There are two entrances to the park; one 
off of Highway F that leads to the Veterans 
Honor Plaza and the new Army shelter, and 
one off of Highway KD that provides access 
to the 39-acre Freedom Lake, which is open 
to nonmotorized water activities. The park 
also includes more than five miles of walking 
trails.

PICNIC • CONTINUED FROM PAGE 5
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By Jason Arndt
EDITOR

Westosha Central High School qualified 
for the WIAA Division 1 State Baseball 
Tournament last year and advanced to the 
semifinal at Fox Cities Stadium in Grand 
Chute.

The Falcons, who captured their first 
Southern Lakes Conference title in 22 years 
in 2024, surpassed the school record in 
victories at 25-6 en route to their second 
state appearance in three years.

Despite losing 8-1 to eventual title-
winner De Pere, which ousted Sun Prairie 
East in the championship match, the 
Falcons produced a better appearance in 
2024 compared to 2022. 

In 2022, Westosha Central lost in the 
quarterfinals, but moved onto the semifinals 
in last year’s tournament.

“Two years ago when we came here, I 
would say they were probably a little shell 
shocked by the moment. But we felt very 
comfortable coming back here (in 2024). 
Getting here two of three years is special 
and extremely difficult,” said Westosha 
Central coach Jacob Morman following the 
June 12 loss to De Pere.

 
Setting the standard

Morman said the team’s 
accomplishments wouldn’t have been 
possible without a strong senior class.

Graduated seniors include Bryce 
Backus, Ian Kerkman, Jack Brenton, Quinn 
Conyers, Mason Mitacek, Carson Schultz, 
and Braeden Moeller.

“They set the bar and standards for 
where our program wants to be,” Morman 
said. “I want these seniors to be able to 
understand what they accomplished.”

clockwise from top left: Westosha Central assistant baseball coach Nick Maginn consoles 
senior Bryce Backus after the team lost in the WIAA Division 1 state semifinal against De Pere in 
June 2024; Falcons junior Max Nottingham tosses a pitch in relief of starter Joe Suokko during 
last summer’s WIAA D1 state semifinal against De Pere; Westosha Central High School fans 

show support for the baseball team at Fox Cities Stadium in Grand Chute. Shown, from the left, 
are Brock Koeppel, Collin Meininger, Elijah Griffin and Sam Correa. 

JASON ARNDT PHOTOS Our Town

Although the team loses key seniors, the 
Falcons had several players set to return 
this year, including juniors Brody Schulte, 
Joe Suokko, Carson Sieler, Charlie Dietz, 
Max Nottingham, and Jake Urban.

Morman hopes his returning players 
can carry on the tradition left by the senior 
class.

“For the younger guys that are coming 
back, the example that the seniors set, 
and how they go about their business, 
leadership, and character, those things 
matter in playing the game the right way,” 

Morman said. 
 Mitacek, a four-year varsity player, said 
the seniors spent time in the offseason 
holding meetings and setting objectives for 
last year’s campaign. 
 “You are always trying to improve, and 
we were thinking that we got to get back to 
state, and got to win one,” Mitacek said. 
 Mitacek said the team accomplished its 
goals.
 “We got a banner on the wall and 
everyone is just happy that we made it 
here,” he said.

Falcons advance to State Baseball Tournament
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Come visit us at

349 E. Main Street
in Twin Lakes, WI

262-877-2220
262-755-3017

web@twinlakeschamber.com
www.twinlakeschamber.com

For more 
information, follow 

us on Facebook 
and Instagram. 

Scan this QR code 
to visit our website.
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Central graduate leaps into arms of U.S. Navy father
By Jason Arndt
EDITOR

	 Jada Lynn Hockman didn’t plan on 
seeing her father attend her graduation 
ceremony at Westosha Central High School 
last June because he had been deployed 
overseas serving the U.S. Navy. 
	 But as hundreds of students received the 
call to receive their diplomas, her father, 
Daniel, sat patiently waiting until school 
officials announced his daughter’s name.
	 When she finished shaking District 
Administrator John Gendron’s hand, 
numerous people began pointing at a man 
wearing a military uniform, but Jada didn’t 
immediately react. 
	 However, once she realized it was her 
father, she couldn’t help but jump into 
his arms, embracing him tightly as her 
classmates and hundreds of people in 
attendance stood up in applause. 
	 Jada, who spent several seconds hugging 
her dad, said it took time to absorb his 
presence. 

	 “At first I didn’t see him,” she said. “I 
just kept walking, and they were pointing 
to him and I looked and all I saw was a 
military uniform.” 
	 “There was no other thought in my mind 
than to just jump on him and give him a 
hug,” she added. 
	 Daniel admitted he had rattled nerves as 
he sat away from the crowd at the ceremony 
while waiting for his daughter’s name to be 
called. 
	 “I was super anxious. I am still shaking a 
little bit from it,” he said.

Thousands of miles traveled
	 Daniel, who last saw Jada around 
Christmas in 2023, had been deployed in 
the Middle East and learned he was able to 
attend the ceremony.
	 The U.S. Navy flew him to Abu Dhabi, 
where he then took a personal flight to the 
United States, before arriving at the high 
school. 
	 “I traveled about 8,000 miles in three 

days to make it out here,” he said. 
	 None of his travels were known to Jada, 
who still believed he was aboard a U.S. 
Navy ship. 
	 Shortly before the graduation ceremony, 
Jada attempted to FaceTime her father, but 
he declined because the background would 
have uncovered his secret. 
	 “She FaceTimed me, I had denied the 
call because I was in a recognizable place,” 
he said. “I texted her back and said the 
WiFi was down on the ship.”
	 Despite the secret, Jada had some inkling 
suspicions about the attempted contact 
before she graduated.
	 “He had told me that he was not going 
to be here,” she said. “When I FaceTimed 
him earlier in the day. I had some sort of 
suspicion, but I didn’t think it was going to 
happen.”
	 Jada, who planned on moving to Virginia 
to live with her father and stepmother, 
looked to attend college and eventually 
became a member of law enforcement. 

Jada Hockman embraces her father, Daniel, who made a surprise visit during Westosha Central’s 
graduation ceremony last June after he had been deployed overseas by the U.S. Navy.

JASON ARNDT PHOTO Our Town

A surprise 
appearance at 

graduation
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OURSCHOOLS
BRIGHTON NO. 1  

SCHOOL DISTRICT

Brighton School
1200 248th Avenue
Kansasville, WI 53139
262-878-2191 www.
brightonschool.net
District Administrator/
Principal:
	 Carrie Reid
School Board:
	 Meets in the Library at 
6:30 p.m. on the second 
Wednesday of the month.
President:
	 Paul Craven
Treasurer:
	 Doug Shulski
Clerk:
	 Judy Uhlenhake

BRISTOL SCHOOL  
DISTRICT NO. 1

Bristol School
20121 83rd Street
Bristol, WI 53104
262-857-2334 www.bristol.
k12.wi.us
Interim District Administrator:
	 James Feil 
Principal - Curriculum/
Instruction:
	 Keri Heusdens
Principal School Safety/
Culture: Thomas Blair
School Board:
	 Meets at the school 
in the library on the third 
Wednesday of the month.
President:
	 Tina Elfering
Vice President:
	 Joanne Gray
Clerk:
	 Danielle Whitaker
Treasurer:
	 Stephen Grimm
Deputy Clerk/Treasurer:
	 Nicole Starke

WESTOSHA CENTRAL  
HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT

Westosha Central
High School 
24617 75th Street
Salem, WI 53168
262-843-2321 www.
westosha.k12.wi.us
District Administrator:
	 John Gendron
Principal:
	 Kevin Kitslaar
Assistant Principals:
	 Peter Haubrich 

	 Thomas Neave
School Board:
	 Meets at 5 p.m. on the 
second Tuesday of each 
month.
President:
	 Steve Richter 
Vice President:
	 Cheryl Baysinger
Clerk:
	 Bill Watson
Treasurer:
	 Jeff Kinzler
Members:
	 Bonnie Felske
	 Bill Lois
	 Jay Nutting

GENOA CITY JOINT 2 
SCHOOL DISTRICT

District Office
1020 Hunter’s Ridge Drive
Genoa City, WI 53128
262-279-1053 www.
genoacityschools.org
Superintendent:
	 Paul Weber
Brookwood Elementary 
630 Kossuth Street
Genoa City, WI 53128
262-279-6496
Principal:
	 Luke Braden
Brookwood Middle School
1020 Hunter’s Ridge Drive
Genoa City, WI 53128
262-279-1053
Principal:
	 Jeremy Lubus

PARIS CONSOLIDATED 
SCHOOL DISTRICT JOINT #1

Paris Consolidated School
1901 176th Avenue
Kenosha, WI 53144 
262-859-2350 www.paris.k12.
wi.us
District Administrator/
Principal:
	 Jared Kwiatkowski
School Board:
	 Meets in the school library 
at 6:30 p.m. on the third 
Wednesday of every month.
President:
	 Deanna Krumm
Vice President:
	 Dennis Hrupka
Treasurer:
	 Reanne Maney
Clerk:
	 Kristine Kordecki
Member:
	 Curt Nikula

RANDALL CONSOLIDATED 
SCHOOL JOINT  
DISTRICT NO. 1

Randall Consolidated School
37101 87th Street
Burlington, WI 53105
262-537-2211 www.randall.
k12.wi.us
District Administrator:
	 Robert Antholine
Principal/Director of Curriculum 
and Instruction:
	 Ron Rivard
School Board: 
	 Meets at 6 p.m. on the third 
Wednesday of the month in 
the school library.
President:
	 Mary Thornton
Vice President:
	 Jeff Swanson
Treasurer:
	 Steven Calderwood
Clerk:	
	 Randy Nolan
Member:
	 Lisa Stohr

SILVER LAKE SALEM  
SCHOOL DISTRICT

Riverview School
300 E. Prosser Street
P.O. Box 69
Silver Lake, WI 53170
262-889-4384 
silverlakejt1.k12.wi.us
District Administrator:
	 Kim Taylor
Principal:
	 Andrea Zackery
School Board:
	 The School Board typically 
meets on the fourth Monday 
of each month.
President:
	 Brian Hopkins
Vice President:
	 Mike Gentile
Clerk:
	 Amy Regnier
Treasurer:
	 Joe Hurst
Member:
	 Vickie Galich

SALEM SCHOOL DISTRICT

Salem Grade School
8828 Antioch Road
P.O. Box 160 
Salem, WI 53168
262-843-2356 www.salem.
k12.wi.us
Superintendent:
	 Vicki King
Principal:

	 Christy Weinstock
Assistant Principal (4K-5):
	 Sara Infusino
Assistant Principal (5-8):
	 Alyson Schmidt
School Board:
	 Meets fourth Tuesday of 
the month at 7 p.m. in the 
school’s large group instruction 
room.
President:
	 Ted Goergen 
Vice President:
	 Nick Pauloni
Treasurer:
	 Nicole Hass
Clerk:
	 Steve Brown
Deputy Clerk:
	 Jack Niccolai

TREVOR-WILMOT 
CONSOLIDATED GRADE 

SCHOOL DISTRICT

Trevor-Wilmot School
26325 Wilmot Road
Trevor, WI 53179
262-862-2356 www.
trevorwilmotschool.net
District Administrator:
	 Tracy Donich
Principal:
	 Jon Kamlager
School Board:
	 Meets at 7 p.m. on the last 
Tuesday of the month in the 
library.
President:
	 Sandra Quaintance
Vice President:
	 Jennifer Youra
Treasurer:
	 Joseph Reynolds
Clerk:
	 Eric Themanson
Member:
	 Matthew Connor

WILMOT UNION HIGH 
SCHOOL DISTRICT

Wilmot Union High School
11112 308th Avenue
P. O. Box 8
Wilmot, WI 53192
262-862-2351 www.
wilmothighschool.com
District Administrator:
	 Michael Plourde
Principal:
	 Rob Kreil
Associate Principal of Student 
Management:
	 Dan Bender
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Associate Principal of 
Curriculum and Instruction:
	 Don Norwick
School Board:
	 Meets third Wednesday of 
the month at 6 p.m.
President:
	 Wayne Trongeau
Vice President:
	 Betsy Ross
Clerk:
	 Laureano Camacho
Treasurer:
	 Michael Matz
Member:
	 Melissa Samborski

TWIN LAKES SCHOOL 
DISTRICT 4

Lakewood School
1218 Wilmot Avenue
Twin Lakes, WI 53181
262-877-2148  
www.twinlakes.k12.wi.us
District Administrator:
	 Robert Antholine
Principal:
	 Ryan Berndt
School Board:
	 Meets the third Monday of 
the month at 4 p.m.
Board President:
	 Steve Turner
Vice President:
	 Rhett Suhre 
Clerk: 
	 Kathy Ticha
Members:
	 Amanda Hahn, Kris Grate

WHEATLAND J1 SCHOOL 
DISTRICT

Wheatland Center School
6606 368th Avenue
Burlington, WI 53105
262-537-2216 
www.wheatland.k12.wi.us
District Administrator:
	 Marty McGinley
Principal:
	 Kandi Horton
School Board:
	 Meets at 7 p.m. on the 
third or fourth Wednesday of 
the month in the Community 
Center room #164.
President:
	 Christopher Serak
Vice President:
	 Heidie Dunn
Clerk:
	 Rachael Crane
Treasurer:
	 Erik Zavacke
Member:
	 Kyle Madsen

AREA PAROCHIAL SCHOOLS

Catholic Central
High School
148 McHenry Street
Burlington, WI 53105
262-763-1510
www.catholiccentralhs.org
Principal:
	 Brian Shimon
Executive Director of 
Admission and Development: 
	 Georgean Selburg

Shoreland Lutheran
High School  
9026 12th Street
Kenosha, WI 53144
262-859-2595 
www.slhs.us
President:
	 Paul Scriver
Principal:
	 Michael Koestler

BURLINGTON CATHOLIC 
SCHOOL, INC. 

St. Mary’s Campus
ourbcs.org
225 W. State St., Burlington
262-763-1515
Principal: Emily Berg

St. Charles Campus
449 Conkey St.
262-763-1515
Principal: Emily Berg

Wilmot Union High School held its 
annual commencement ceremony last 
spring at Veterans Memorial Fieldhouse. 
It brought hundreds of visitors as well 
as pomp and circumstance for the 
Class of 2024. clockwise from top: 
The Wilmot Union High School vocal 
ensemble belts the National Anthem 
during the June 9 commencement 
ceremony; McKenna Johnson is 
congratulated by Principal Rob Kreil 
after she received her diploma; 
Jasmine Delaney waits patiently for 
the welcome address presented by 
District Administrator Michael Plourde; 
Valedictorian Josiah Reinhold (left) and 
Salutatorian Ethan Weaver lead the 
Class of 2024 procession.
JASON ARNDT PHOTOS Our Town
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By Jason Arndt
EDITOR

	 The 15th annual Labor of Love Music 
Festival brought hundreds, if not thousands, 
of people to New Munster in the Town of 
Wheatland last September.
	 Just Live, Inc., a nonprofit providing 
suicide prevention education to southeastern 
Wisconsin communities, presented the annual 
event.
	 The group also offers financial support to 
organizations with a similar mission as well 
as emotional support to anyone affected by 
suicide, depression and associated mental 
illnesses. 
	 While people danced to the tunes of 
bluegrass musicians, including Scott Kirby, 
Miles over Mountains, Chicken Wire 
Empire and legendary performer Charlie 
Parr, others enjoyed children’s activities. 

Music festival raises 
awareness of suicide 
prevention program

You are not alone
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There were also many mental health 
resources available on site. 
	 Just Live President Robert Stevens said 
each performer strongly advocates for mental 
health programs.

You are not alone
	 The Labor of Love Music Festival, as well 
as Just, Live, Inc, came after the founder’s 
daughter died by suicide and launched by 
five volunteers.
	 The music festival serves as a healing 
process for survivors, while showing 
dedication and devotion to families who have 
dealt with mental health issues.
	 Since then, the nonprofit organization 
has raised more than $1 million for many 
organizations, including related groups in 
Walworth, Racine, and Kenosha counties.
	 Most recently, the group has shown 
support for the Center for Suicide 
Awareness Hopeline, Marquette University’s 
Department of Biomedical Neuroscience 
Research, Rogers Behavioral Health, 
and Question, Persuade, Refer, Suicide 
Prevention Gatekeeper Training, commonly 
known as QPR.
	 Secretary Lily Karnes, of Just Live’s 
Board of Directors, received her first 
exposure to the Labor of Love Music Festival 
while serving as Miss Kenosha in 2019. 
	 Karnes, whose platform focused on 
raising awareness of mental health issues, 
like depression, anxiety and suicide, said she 
dealt with similar struggles while growing up 

in Kenosha.
	 “I didn’t necessarily know what to do 
about it. I thought I was completely alone. 
I didn’t want to tell anybody because I was 
embarrassed,” she said. “Then I grew up a 
little bit and I realized there was an entire 
community of people that also struggled.”
	 In 2019, the last time the Labor of Love 
Music Festival was held in New Munster, 
Karnes paid a visit to the community and 
instantly became involved with Just Live, Inc. 
	 Five years later, she works at a behavioral 
hospital in Illinois, and serves as secretary for 
Just Live, Inc. 
	 For several years, Karnes said she has 
worked diligently to reduce the stigma 
surrounding mental health while promoting 
the Labor of Love Music Festival. 
	 She said the festival is an ideal community 
event, not just for music lovers, but for 
families looking to build bonds with others.
	 “The Labor of Love is like a family. It’s 
celebrating each other and being there for 
each other,” Karnes said. “It’s a community 
coming together. It’s honoring those we 
have lost.”

Homecoming return
	 The Labor of Love Music Festival also 
marked the return of the annual event to 
its birthplace after taking place in other 
southeastern Wisconsin venues, including the 
Rock Sports Complex in Franklin, and Hart 
Park in Wauwatosa.
	 Brian Wood, founding board member, 

said the return served as a reunion for the 
community and family members.
	 “I am very happy with what is going on 
here,” he said. “We are so happy to raise 
money to contribute all of those resources. 
There are lots of people that need help.”
	 Wood said the festival is truly a 
community event.
	 “It’s very important and I think 
everybody in the world, if they gave back a 
little bit, the world would be a better place 
to live,” Wood said. 

Area resources
	 Kenosha County residents can contact 
the Behavioral Health Resource Center 
at 262-764-8555 from 8 a.m. until 5 p.m. 
Monday through Friday. The 24/7 crisis line 
is accessible by calling 262-657-7188.
	 Other resources include 988, a suicide 
and crisis lifeline available through text 
and phone call 24 hours a day, as well as 
Hopeline at 741741. 
	 Hopeline, operated by the Centers for 
Suicide Awareness, is a text-based service 
allowing people to initiate contact in other 
ways besides a phone call. 
	 “Texts received reflect struggles with 
breakups, relationship issues, job loss, 
bullying, LGBTIA+ issues, parental issues, 
school, friends, or just having a bad day,” the 
website states. 
	 People using Hopeline should use 
the number 741741 and type the word 
“Hopeline” in the message.

above: Chicken Wire band members play a song at the Labor of Love Music Festival. opposite bottom: Just Live, Inc. board member Lily 
Karnes announces the release of butterflies alongside Elin Stevens, 7, and Jenna Zeihen. opposite: top Brian Quinn, of Big Balloon Tycoon, 

makes balloon animals for a line of excited kids at the 15th annual event, held last September at New Munster Ballpark. 
CHAD HENSIAK PHOTOS Our Town
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Kenosha County Sheriff’s Deputy Andrew Brantner collects a bagful of medications 
alongside County Executive Samantha Kerkman and Brian Bynsdorp of the county Division 
of Aging, Disability and Behavioral Health Services, during the National Prescription Drug 

Take Back Day event held last April at the County Center in Bristol.
SUBMITTED PHOTO Our Town

TOWN OF BLOOMFIELD

The Town Board will not be 
meeting as of February 2025

N1100 Town Hall Road
Pell Lake, WI 53157

262-279-6039 
Email: townclerk@

townofbloomfield.com
Hours: Mondays from 10 
a.m. to 4 p.m,; Tuesdays 
and Wednesdays from 

8:15 a.m. to noon.
Chairperson:
Tom Sullivan
Supervisors:
Dave Adams
Diane Leedle

Assessor: 
Associated Appraisal 

Consultants 920-749-1995
Building Inspector:

Joe Mesler 608-921-1891
Municipal Judge:
Michael S. Brittain 

262-279-3556
Police Chief:

Wilbert Kennedy 
262-279-3454

Fire Chief:
Fred Schalow 
262-279-2033

TOWN OF BRIGHTON

Town Board meets second 
Monday of each month at 

the Town Hall at 6 p.m.
25000 Burlington Road 

P.O. Box 249
Kansasville, WI 53139

262-878-2218 
www.brightonwi.org

Email: clerk-treasurer@
brightonwi.org.

Hours: Mondays, 
Wednesdays, Thursdays 

from 1 until 4 p.m.
Chairperson:
Susan Crane 
Supervisors:
Mark Schmidt
Dave DeVito

Clerk Treasurer:
Angela Axton 262-878-2218

Assessor:
Rocco Vita 262-925-6707

Building Inspector:
Justin Border 262-749-8777

TOWN OF PARIS

Town Board meets fourth 
Tuesday of each month at 

the Paris Town Hall at 6 p.m.
16607 Burlington Road
Union Grove, WI 53182

262-859-3006 
townofparis.org

Email: info@townofparis.org
Hours: Monday, 

Wednesday, Friday from 9 
a.m. to 4 p.m.
Chairperson:
John Holloway
Supervisors:

Kenneth Monson
Marty Vanderwerff
Clerk/Treasurer:

Leah Edquist
Deputy Clerk/Treasurer:

Emilie Gastaldi
Assessor:

Associated Appraisal 
Consultants 800-721-4157

Building Inspector:
Justin Border 262-749-8777

Fire Chief: 
Colin Hennessey 

262-672-6416

TOWN OF RANDALL

Town Board meets 
the second and fourth 

Thursday of each month at 
the Town Hall at 6 p.m.

34530 Bassett Road
Burlington, WI 53105

262-877-2165 
www.townofrandall.com

Email: 
clerk@townofrandall.com.
Hours: Monday through 

Friday from 9 a.m. to noon 
and 1 to 5 p.m. 
Chairperson:
Tim Gaffron

Supervisors:
George Bailitz
Julie Horbach
Nancy Kemp
Sue Hughes

Clerk:
Callie Rucker
Treasurer:

Amy Hookstead
Assessor:

Rocco Vita 262-925-6707
Building Inspector:

Tim Popanda 262-698-0862

TOWN OF WHEATLAND

Town Board meets 
second and fourth Monday 

of each month at the 
Town Hall at 6 p.m.
34315 Geneva Road

P.O. Box 797
New Munster, WI 53152

262-537-4340 
www.townwheatland.com

Email: 
clerk@tn.wheatland.wi.gov

Hours: Monday through 
Friday, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.

Chairman:
Brett J. Butler
Supervisors:

Kyle M. Madsen
Kelly A. Wilson

Clerk:
Donna M. Deuster

Treasurer:
Deborah K. Vos

Municipal Judge:
Terry M. Simmons

Assessor:
Associated Appraisal 

Consultants, Inc. 
920-749-1995

Building Inspector:
Tim Popanda 262-537-4340

Constable:
Robert Santelli, Jr.

Fire Chief:
Louis Denko

VILLAGE OF BLOOMFIELD

Village Board meetings are 
typically held the second 

Monday of the month at the 
Bloomfield Municipal Center 

at 6 p.m.
N1100 Town Hall Road

P. O. Box 609
Pell Lake, WI 53157

OURGOVERNMENT
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Al Carr 
takes the 
oath of 
office to 
serve as 
the fire 

chief for 
Salem 

Lakes Fire/
Rescue last 

year.
SALEM LAKES 
FIRE/RESCUE 
FACEBOOK 

PHOTO 
Our Town

262-279-6039 
villageofbloomfield.com

Email: clerk.kinsch@
villageofbloomfield.wi.gov.

Village Administrator:
Lloyd Cole

Village Clerk:
Candace Kinsch

Village Treasurer:
Jennifer Best

President:
Dan Aronson

Trustees:
Natalie Alvarez

Susan Bernstein
Kevin Conlon

Rita Marcinkus
Assessor: 

Associated Appraisal 
Consultants. Inc, 
920-749-1995.

Building Inspector:
Joe Mesler 608-921-1891

Municipal Judge:
Michael S. Brittain 

262-279-3556
Police Chief:

Wilbert Kennedy 
262-279-3454

Fire Chief:
Fred Schalow 
262-279-2033

VILLAGE OF BRISTOL

The Village Board meets the 
second and fourth Monday 
of each month at the Bristol 
Municipal Building at 7 p.m.

19801 83rd Street
Bristol, WI 53104

262-857-2368 
www.villageofbristol.org

Email: 
clerk@villageofbristol.org 
Hours: Monday through 
Friday, 8 a.m. to 4 p.m.
Village Administrator:

Randy Kerkman
Village Clerk:

Renee Brickner
Treasurer/Finance 

Director:
Janet Elrod
President:
Mike Farrell
Trustees:

Chris Leker
Ruth Atwood
Kris Kordecki
John McCabe

Municipal Judge:
Steven R. Hurley

Assessor:
Assoc. Appraisal Cons., Inc. 

920-749-1995
Building Inspectors:

Don Fox and Phil Petroski
262-857-236

Fire Chief: 
John Niederer 

VILLAGE OF GENOA CITY

Village Board meets 
the second Thursday 
of each month at the 
Village Hall at 7 p.m.
755 Fellows Road

P.O. Box 428
Genoa City, WI 53128

262-279-6472 
vi.genoacity.wi.gov.

Hours: Monday through 
Friday, 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. 

Village Manager:
John Cole

Village President:
Ken Parker
Trustees:

Melissa Bobula
Joyce DeLong
Duane Gallo

Pamela Larson
Phillip Traskaski

Clerk/Treasurer:
Jackie Petritis
Police Chief:
Steve Bappert 
262-279-6252

Fire Chief:
Fred Schalow 
262-279-2033

Assessor:
Associated Appraisal 

Consultants, Inc. 
920-749-1995

Building Inspector:
Jon Mesler 608-921-1891

VILLAGE OF PADDOCK LAKE

Village Board meets 
third Wednesday of each 
month at the Municipal 
Building at 6:30 p.m.
6969 236th Avenue

Paddock Lake, WI 53168
262-843-2713

www.paddocklake.net
Email: villagehall@
paddocklake.net

Hours: Monday through 
Friday, 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Village Administrator:
Tim Popanda

President-Pro Tempore:
Alex Attiah
Trustees:
Alex Attiah

Renee Brickner
Mike Jansen
John Poole

Joseph Capelli
Ron Statz

Clerk/Treasurer:
Michelle Shramek

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer:
Marla McIntyre

Municipal Judge:
Richard Ginkowski

Assessor:
Associated Appraisal 

Consultants, Inc.
 920-749-1995

Building Inspector:
Tim Popanda 

VILLAGE OF SALEM LAKES

The Regular Village Board 
meets the first and third 

Monday of each month at 
the Village Hall at 6 p.m.

9814 Antioch Road
Salem, WI 53168

262-843-2313 
voslwi.gov

Email: clerk@voslwi.org
Hours: Monday through 

Friday, 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.
Village Administrator:

Cassandra Hiller
Village Clerk:
Sara Spencer

Village Treasurer: 
Amanda Procknow
Board President:

Rita Bucur  
Village Trustees:

Bill Barhyte
Dennis Faber

Ron Gandt
William Hopkins

Peter Poli

Jared Young
Municipal Judge:

Michael Langel
Court Clerk:
Jessica Sade

Building Inspector:
Justin Border 
262-749-8777

Assessor:
Rocco Vita 262-925-6707

Fire Chief:
Al Carr

Fire and Rescue 
Departments:

Trevor Station:
11252 254th Court

262-862-2431 or 911
Salem Fire and Rescue:

8339 Antioch Road
262-843-2170 or 911

VILLAGE OF TWIN LAKES

Regular Village Board 
meetings are the third 

Monday of each month at 
the Village Hall at 6:30 p.m. 
Committee of the Whole 
meets first Monday of the 

month at 6:30 p.m.
105 E. Main Street

P.O. Box 1024
Twin Lakes, WI 53181

262-877-2858 
www.twinlakeswi.gov

Email: info@twinlakeswi.net
Hours: 

Monday through Friday, 
8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Village Administrator:
Laura Jager

Village President:
Howard Skinner

Trustees:
Bill Kaskin

Kevin Fitzgerald
Aaron Karow

Ken Perl
Barbara Andres

Clerk:
Sabrina Waswo

Deputy Clerk/Building 
Assistant:

Colleen Hoyt
Municipal Judge:

Bruce C. Goodnough
Assessor:

Associated Appraisal 
Consultants 920-749-1995

Building Inspector:
Justin Border 
262-877-3700
Police Chief:

Katie Hall
Non-emergency 
262-877-9056

Fire Chief:
Ron Redlin

Non-emergency 
262-877-2373
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By Jason Arndt
EDITOR

	 Kaelie Billingsley, of Bristol, will reign 
over the 2025 Kenosha County Fair. 
	 Crowned Fairest of the Fair last August 
on the Kenosha County Fairgrounds, 
the 2024 Westosha Central High School 
graduate succeeds Katrina Cain, whose 
term concluded this January. 
	 Billingsley, daughter of Eric and Shelly, 
began her tenure after Cain’s appearance 
at the Wisconsin State Fairest of the Fairs 
convention at Chula Vista Resort in the 
Wisconsin Dells in January. 
	 She will reign over the 2025 Kenosha 
County Fair, carrying the theme “Let the 
good times roll” before representing the 
fair at the 2026 state convention. 
	 “I am looking forward to seeing all the 
people in the community, the parades, 
and the events,” Billingsley said after she 
received the crown last August. “I have 
always been so excited for the fair and it’s 
so exciting to be the ambassador.”
	 She was selected among three finalists, 
including Fair Royalty, Jayden Eisenbraun 
from Paddock Lake and Salem Lakes 
resident Alexander Hannah.
	 All three finalists graduated the same 
year from Westosha Central. 
	 Billingsley attends the Universities 
of Wisconsin-Platteville and will study 
animal science with hopes of becoming a 
large animal veterinarian. 

Urged to run
	 Billingsley exhibited several animal 
projects, including poultry, pigs and 
swine and rabbits, in her 4-H career at the 
Kenosha County Fair. 
	 “The fair is always such a great memory. 
I always have great memories of showing 
my animals at the fair,” she said. “It has 
been such a large part of my life since I 
was little. It feels like my home away from 
home. I stay here the whole week, so it is 
always such a great place to be.”
	 Despite her passion for the Kenosha 
County Fair, she was initially hesitant to 
apply for the Fairest of the Fair until she 
received encouragement from her mother. 
	 “My mom was very persistent that 
I run,” Billingsley said. “She was very 
motivational for me to get out of my 
comfort zone and to run for something that 
I am passionate about.”
	 During the application process, and the 
August coronation ceremony, Billingsley 
said her family and friends offered 
overwhelming and unconditional support. 
	 Shelly characterizes Kaelie as outgoing 
however, she is only comfortable speaking 
in small groups and her mom believed the 

The 2025 Kenosha County Fairest of the Fair Kaelie Billingsley (left) stands 
alongside her predecessor Katrina Cain following the coronation ceremony 

last August at the Kenosha County Fairgrounds. 
JASON ARNDT PHOTO Our Town

Fairest of the Fair ceremony would help 
her gain more confidence.
	 “She is not very big on public speaking 
in front of a group of people, but she was 
really able to shine today and I knew she 
would do very well,” Shelly said. 

Some rattled nerves
	 Kaelie acknowledged the process 
brought some anxiety considering the field 
of finalists vying for Fairest of the Fair.
	 But, in the end, the rattled nerves 
simmered and she was able to capture the 
crown.
	 “It was so exciting and a little nerve-
wracking,” she said. 
	 Shelly, like Kaelie, said she knew each 
competitor and was aware the selection 
process would be difficult for the panel of 
judges.

	 “They are all three great kiddos,” she 
said. “It was a tough competition and we 
were rooting for her all week, but we knew 
it would be a tough decision between the 
three of them.”
	 Shelly said Kaelie’s new role would 
help her succeed in the field of animal 
science. 
	 “She is going to see a lot of different 
people (as a veterinary), so I am trying to 
get her started a little early,” said Shelly. 
	 Additionally, Shelly believes her 
daughter developed a passion for animals 
while exhibiting at the Kenosha County 
Fair.
	 “She has been here for years and I 
think that is how she wanted to become 
a veterinarian because of her experiences 
showing all different animals,” Shelly 
said.

Billingsley to represent Kenosha County Fair
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By Jason Arndt
EDITOR

The Aquanut Water Ski Show team – 
which holds weekly exhibitions during 
the summer months in Twin Lakes – 
had a handful of team representatives 
qualify for the International Waterski 
and Wakeboard Federation’s world 
tournament last year.

The representatives include the strap 
doubles pair of Zeke Tiedt, of Burlington 
and Makayla Bazeley from Whitewater. 

The duo joined barefoot Kailey Koehler 
and trick-skier Ethan Shulda at the March 
world competition held in Australia.

Tiedt and Bazeley, like Koehler and 
Shulda, advanced to the world stage after 
placing second in the Indmar D1 Show 
Ski Nationals at Hidden Lake in Warsaw, 
Indiana last summer.

Tiedt, who graduated from Burlington 
High School in 2022, attends the University 
of Wisconsin-Madison and said the 
accomplishment is a dream come true.

“The world competition happens every 
two years, so it is the equivalent of the 
Olympics for water skiing,” said Tiedt. 
“This is the highest level of competition 
there is on the world stage.”

Bazeley, 17, an incoming senior at WHS, 
said she could not be more thrilled about 
qualifying to compete among the world’s 
best March 17-23 in Mulwala. 

“I am really excited about going to 
Australia,” she said. “I have never really 
been there and never really gone that far.”

Strengths complement 
each other

Tiedt’s strength as well as Bazeley’s 
flexibility and experience on the water has 
been the key driver for the pair’s success. 

“She has done (doubles) before, so she is 
very experienced,” Tiedt said. “She is one 
of the best partners you could have. She 
looks great on the water.”

Bazeley said constant communication, 
including practicing together during the 
offseason, has been instrumental in helping 
her and Tiedt find chemistry. 

“It takes a lot of trust. When I am up 
there, I can trust that he doesn’t drop me, 
offering assurances that he has me,” she 
said. 

“We try to get to know each other…

Zeke Tiedt holds Makayla Bazeley high in the air during a doubles routine at the 
Indmar D1 Nationals in Warsaw, Indiana last August. The duo performs with the 

Aquanuts Water Ski Show Team in the Village of Twin Lakes.
DANIELLE BAZELEY PHOTO Our Town

By Jason Arndt

Area skiing 
duo qualified 
for world stage

and are not just doing doubles routines,” 
Bazeley added.

Unexpected achievement
Tiedt admitted he didn’t envision 

them earning second place in the national 
competition to qualify. 

“Getting second at nationals, I was 
incredibly excited and a little bit shocked,” 
he said. 

They finished just 0.3 points behind the 
top finisher. 

“I wasn’t necessarily expecting to get 
second place, especially being that close to 
first place,” he said.

Regardless of expectations, the duo is 
looking forward to heading to Australia. 

Tiedt said it goes deeper than 
representing Wisconsin, which only had 
one other pair qualify for the world stage.

“I can’t explain how excited I am to be 

able to do this and go over to Australia and 
represent Wisconsin and Burlington,” he said. 
 “We are just trying to show, no matter 
where you come from – a small town like 
Burlington or a big city  – you can still go 
and do great things and even make it on the 
world stage,” Tiedt said.
 Bazeley, who said she enjoys the 
camaraderie of the show ski industry, is 
equally thrilled.
 She said the opportunity includes an 
expanded network of people celebrating 
shared interests.
 “You get to meet so many people, and 
once you see them, you realize you have a 
lot in common with them,” Bazeley said. 
“That is really cool.”
 The Aquanuts perform Wednesdays and 
Saturdays at 6:30 p.m. from Memorial Day 
weekend through Labor Day at Lance Park 
Beach in Twin Lakes.



O
U

R
 T

O
W

N
 2

0
2

5

18

391259

Our office is located next to Siebert’s Pub and
across the street from the Salem Fire Department

KMIEC & NOONAN LLC
ATTORNEYS AT LAW

LICENSED IN ILLINOIS & WISCONSIN

24919 84th Street
Salem, WI 53168

(262) 843-2165
Fax: (262) 843-2031

www.kmiecandnoonanlaw.com

THANK YOU
FOR VOTING US
BEST LAW FIRM

Ted Kmiec and Kevin Noonan are experienced trial lawyers
who concentrate their practice of law in the areas of

CRIMINAL DEFENSE, TRAFFIC LAW,
PERSONAL INJURY, WORKER’S COMPENSATION

AND SOCIAL SECURITY DISABILITY

FINANCING 

AVAILABLE!

Time to update your home?
Let’s start designing today!

1241 22nd Ave, Kenosha
Minutes from Green Bay Road Via HWY E

((226622))888833--99449944(262)883-9494

FAMILY OWNED & OPERATED SINCE 1997

Time to update your ho
LLeet’s start designing today!

FFFFFFAAAAAAMMMMMMAMAAAMAMAMAAAMAAMAAAMAMAMAAAMA IIIIIILLLLLLYYYYYY OOOOOOWWWWWWNNNNNNEEEEEEDDDDDD &&&&&& OOOOOOPPPPPPEEEEEERRRRRRAAAAAARARRRARARARRRARRARRRARARARRRAR TTTTTTATAAATATATAAATAATAAATATATAAATA EEEEEEDDDDDD SSSSSSIIIIIINNNNNNCCCCCCEEEEEE 111111999999999999777777

ommee??

777777

FINANCING

AVAILABLE!

468214

5920 256th Avenue, Salem, WI
262-843-2865

468213

Heating and Air Conditioning, LLCHeating and Air Conditioning, LLCHeating and Air Conditioning, LLCHeating and Air Conditioning, LLC

www.ReliableHVAC.us

RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL
• Sales • Installation • Service • RV Repair
24 HOUR EMERGENCY ALSO AVAILABLE
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JASON ARNDT PHOTO Our Town

The Twin Lakes 
Area Chamber 
and Business 
Association 
presented 
the annual 
Libertyfest 

parade 
and related 
activities, 

including a 
water ski show 
produced by 

Aquanut Water 
Shows, last 
summer in 

downtown Twin 
Lakes. Maddie 
Orth showers 

Libertyfest 
attendees 
with candy 
alongside 

Hailey 
Harpster. 
Orth and 

Harpster were 
aboard the 

Harpster Lawn 
Maintenance 

float.

Schedule a pickup from your home in
Bristol, Paddock Lake, Brighton 
Twin Lakes, and Salem Lakes!

Connecting the county 
to the city 

888-203-3498
SCHEDULE YOUR TRIP TODAY!

LINK o�ers rides to locations West of I-94  
plus transfers to Kenosha Transit  
at Southport Plaza on Green Bay Rd. 

469046
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FUNERAL 
HOMES 

& CREMATORY

468217

HAASE-LOCKWOOD
            & ASSOCIATES

Licensed in Wisconsin and Illinois

www.HaaseLockwoodFHS.com

620 Legion Drive, Twin Lakes, WI 53181 
(262) 877-3013

113 Freeman St., Genoa City, WI 53128 
(262) 279-5933

730 N. Wisconsin St., Elkhorn, WI 53121 
(262) 723-6390

Meet Your Friends at
GENEVA CROSSING!
LAKE GENEVA’S PREMIER 55+ NEIGHBORHOOD

468219

THE TERRACES & HIGHLANDS
Active Senior Living 55+

ARBOR VILLAGE & VILLAGE GLEN
Assisted Living & Memory Care Neighborhood

262-248-4558
www.genevacrossing.com

Earn Up To $100K!$
Top Drivers Can 

TRUCK DRIVERS
• Home most nights/every weekend

• Paid health benefits • Competitive Hourly Wages
• Time & 1/2 over 40 hours • 401(k) w/contribution
• Drive newer equipment • Paid vacations/holidays

• Paid life/disability
• Must have a Class A CDL and pass medical/drug screen

Go to:
www.vetstruck.com
for applications262-539-4460

Veteran’s Truck Line INC.
in Burlington, Wis is now accepting applications for:

Top Drivers Can 
Earn Up To $100K!

468271

10330 Prairie Ridge Boulevard
Pleasant Prairie, WI 53158

SPECIALIZING IN:

• Short Term
Rehabilitation

• Long Term Stays

• Respite Care

• Hospice Care

FOR MORE INFORMATION,
CALL 262-287-6128

468486
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Westosha Central High School student-athletes contributed to the community including making 
a positive impact on younger member last September when they headed to A Place to Grow 
Play and Education Center. The students read children’s books to the future learners and took 
time to engage in activities while there. clockwise from top left: Matthew Scarbalis holds 

an interactive reading session with a group of young children; Isabella Beltran, a member of the 
tennis team, reads a book and points out different elements of it to the listeners; Westosha Central 
cheerleader Aubrey Fritz spends time with children at A Place to Grow Play and Education Center; 

Payton Scifres, a volleyball player, explains the storyline of a book while reading to a group. 
SUBMITTED PHOTOS Our Town

Reading to 
the future
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BICYCLING

Pike Bike Trail
Hike or bike along the 10.2-
mile trail through Kenosha 
County. The scenic trail 
runs along points of interest 
including three National 
Register Historic Districts, 
Lake Michigan, two historic 
lighthouses, recreational 
opportunities, and Poerio 
Nature Center.
262-653-4050

Kenosha County Bike Trail
Converted rail bed offers 
a flat, traffic free path 
to connect Kenosha to 
communities to the North 
and South. The trail follows 
the old North Shore railbed 
North-South through Kenosha 
County. There are two 
separate segments on either 
the north or south side of 
the city of Kenosha. The 
sections can be bridged with 
the separate Pike Bike Trail 
through Kenosha along the 
lakefront, creating a seamless 

trail through Kenosha county.

GOLFING

Brighton Dale Links
45 holes
830 248th Avenue
Kansasville
262-697-4653
golfbrightondale.com

Bristol Oaks Golf Club  
and Banquet Center
18 holes
16801 75th Street
(Highway 50)
Bristol
262-857-2302
www.bristoloaks.com

Nippersink Golf Resourt
18 holes
N1055 Tombeau Road
Genoa City
262-279-6311
www.nippersinkresort.com

Petrifying Springs  
Golf Course
18 holes
4909 7th St.

Kenosha
262-697-4653
petrifyingspringsgolf.com

Spring Valley Country Club
18 holes
23913 Wilmot Road
Salem
262-862-2626
springvalleyccgolf.com

Twin Lakes Country Club
18 holes
1230 Legion Drive
Twin Lakes
262-877-2500
tlccgolf.com

HIKING

Bong State Recreation Area
Prairie conservation site 
includes areas for hiking, 
swimming, horse trails, bike 
paths, controlled hunting, 
cross-country skiing, specialty 
areas, and natural history 
museum. $25 (in-state) one-
year pass includes entrance to 
all state parks.
26313 Burlington Road

(Highway 142)
Kansasville
262-878-5600
dnr.wi.gov/topic/parks/name/
richardbong

Bristol Woods Park
9800 160th St.
Bristol
262-857-1869

New Munster Wildlife Area
344th Ave.
Burlington
888-936-7463

Fox River Park
9521 304th Ave.
Burlington
262-889-4710

Kenosha County  
Veterans Memorial Park
8530 352nd Ave.
Twin Lakes
262-857-1869

PARKS

Bong State Recreation Area
Prairie conservation site 

Old Settlers Park, part of the Kenosha County Parks System, offers live music entertainment during the summer months in Paddock Lake.
KENOSHA COUNTY PHOTO Our Town
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includes areas for hiking, 
swimming, horse trails, bike 
paths, controlled hunting, 
cross-country skiing, specialty 
areas, and natural history 
museum. $25 (in-state) one-
year pass includes entrance to 
all state parks.
26313 Burlington Road
(Highway 142)  
Kansasville
878-5600
dnr.wi.gov/topic/parks/name/
richardbong

Bristol Woods County Park
(Home of Pringle  
Nature Center)
Highway C and County MB
Bristol
262-857-8008
pringlenc.org

Fox River Park
9521 304th Ave.
Burlington
262-857-1869
co.kenosha.wi.us/publicworks/
parks/locations.html

Lance Park
55 Lance Drive
Twin Lakes
262-877-2599

Legion Park
989 Legion Drive
Twin Lakes
262-877-2858

Millennium Park
Stateline and 
Richmond Park Drive
Twin Lakes
262-877-2858

Mueller Park
Sunset Court and
Hunt Avenue
Twin Lakes
262-877-2858

New Munster Wildlife Area
344th Ave.
Burlington
888-936-7463

Old Settlers Park
24100 75th St.
Paddock Lake
262-857-1869
co.kenosha.wi.us/publicworks/
parks/locations.html

Prime Baseball Park
175 S. Carter St.
Genoa City
262-279-6675

Schmalfeldt Park
498 E. Wisconsin
Silver Lake

Silver Lake Park
27000 85th St.
Silver Lake
262-857-1869

West Side Park
2238 Spiegelhoff Road
Twin Lakes
262-877-2858

Western Kenosha Historical 
Society Grounds
25905 114th Street
Trevor
262-862-7165
kenoshacohistory.org

RACING

Wilmot Speedway
Kenosha County
Fair Grounds
30820 111th Street
Wilmot
262-862-2090
wilmotraceway.com

RECREATION

Anderson Arts Center
6603 3rd Avenue
Kenosha
262-653-0481

Aquanut Water  
Shows
P. O. Box 118
Twin Lakes, WI 53181
Show Site: Lance Park,  
Twin Lakes
aquanutwatershows.com
6 p.m. Wednesday and 
Saturday, Memorial Day 
through Labor Day

Bristol Renaissance Faire
12550 120th Avenue
Bristol
847-395-7773
renfair.com/bristol
Saturday and Sunday
July through August

Civil War Museum
5400 First Avenue
Kenosha
262-653-4141
museums.kenosha.org/
civilwar/

Country Thunder USA
2305 Lance Drive
Twin Lakes
877-388-0007
countrythunder.com/festivals/
twin-lakes-wi
Email: info@countrythunder.com

Dinosaur  
Discovery Museum
5608 10th Avenue
Kenosha
262-653-4450
museums.kenosha.org/
dinosaur/

Kenosha Public Museum
5500 First Avenue
Kenosha
262-653-4140
museums.kenosha.org/public/

SKIING

Grand Geneva Resort
7036 Grand Geneva Way
Lake Geneva
800-558-3417
grandgeneva.com

Kenosha County Cross 
Country Ski Trails
Different cross-country ski 
trails are located throughout 
four county parks, as well 
as Richard Bong State 
Recreation Area. Call Kenosha 
County Parks Department 
(857-1869) or Richard Bong 
State Recreation Area (878-
5600) to confirm conditions.

Wilmot Mountain Inc.
11931 Fox River Road
Wilmot • 262-862-2301
wilmotmountain.com

Richard Bong State Recreation Area, located in the Town of Brighton, offers many recreational opportunities for visitors and residents year-round. 
FILE PHOTO Our Town



Explore, fish, hike,
swim, golf, and enjoy

more than 1,500
acres of parkland.

Take Your Time
See the Sights

County Executive Samantha Kerkman Welcomes You To. . .

The Gateway to Wisconsin
on a Beautiful Freshwater Coast

Climb in the Trees

Take in a Free ConcertTake a Hike

Visit a Lighthouse

Play a Round of Golf

More than 80% of the
Lake Michigan

shoreline in
 Kenosha County is
freely accessible —

accentuated by
parks, beaches,

gardens, and the
historic

 Kemper Center.

Download
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